

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE
Board of Health
21 South Main Street
Uxbridge, MA 01569-1851
508-278-8600 X 8
ddelannoy@uxbridge-ma.gov

Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Tuesday, December 20th, 2016 at 6:00pm in the Selectmen's Meeting Room, 21 S. Main Street, Uxbridge, MA:

Present: Michael Morrissette, Chairman, Jonathon Neitz, Member, James F. Smith, Member also present, Kristin Black, Health Agent.

Absent:

Meeting to order: The time being after 6:00 pm and the meeting duly posted with a quorum present Chairman Morrissette called the meeting to order.

Old Business: McDonalds, 200 Quaker Highway, Septic System, Hazel Street 206, failed septic system. There are no new updates.

<u>Industrial Foundry</u>, 91 <u>Elmdale Road</u>. Kristin Black, Health Agent advises that a follow-up inspection will be completed in the near future. The owners of Industrial Foundry have been very co-operative in their efforts to come in to compliance.

New Business:

Kristin Black, Health Agent advises that the following cases were closed; 15 Patrick Henry Street, 46 Rockmeadow Rd. Extension – that was a large hazardous waste site and is now cleaned. And 74 William Ward Street.

Interdepartmental Meetings were discussed, the meeting held on 12/1/2016 discussed ACO's and outlining goals. The meeting of 12/7/2016 asked Boards to submit questions to legal counsel. The meeting of 12/19/2016 reviewed answers from Atty. for the Town of Uxbridge, Kate Connelly. The Board of Health would like to provide responses to legal counsel.

Chairman Morrissette asks Kristin Black to be present at the Interdepartmental meeting along with Board Member Jim Smith on 12/28/2016 at 4 pm.

Meeting Minutes: of <u>April 6, 2016</u>, <u>Motion</u>, by Jonathan Neitz to approve the minutes of April 6, 2016. <u>Seconded</u> by Michael Morrissette. The vote was unanimous.

Residents' concerns: Dr. David Tapscott requests participation at interdepartmental meetings. Health Agent Black advised that they are currently closed to the public. Among Dr. Tapscot's concerns is the requirement of only one test per year on the monitoring wells at the reclamation sites and the Groundwater Protection Overlay District.

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Tuesday, December 20th, 2016 at 6:00pm

Adjournment: Jim Smith motioned to adjourn the meeting. Jonathan Neitz seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Michael Morrissette, Chairman

Jonathan Neitz, Member

James F. Smith, Member

Respectfully submitted, Denise Delannoy, Admin. Assistant, Uxbridge Board of Health